Gentet, Matthias

From: Thuaire, Charles

Sent: 17 December 2013 12:11

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Planning Application 2013/7242/P

Categories: Orange Category

Charles Thuaire Senior Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 5867

From: Laurie Maclaren [Sent: 17 December 2013 12:00 To: Thuaire, Charles

Subject: Planning Application 2013/7242/P

Dear Sir

I write to register my **very strong objection** to the proposed planning application for Athlone House, Hampsead Heath.

- Previous permission to build flats in the grounds of Atholone House required the developer to retain and restore the house – an obligation that has to be honoured even if the house is sold.
- The house is rich in architectural detail both inside and out and I have been convinced that it is still in good enough condition to be worth restoring.
- The area of the new house would be over 60% larger than the existing house. This contravenes the rules on rebuilding
 houses in Metropolilan Open Lane such as the Heath. These rules were upheld in 2008 by the Court of Appeal in respect
 of the Garden House site by Hampstead Heath as a result of local action.
- The new house would be intrusive in size, scale, style, colours and detail, damaging the character of this popular area of
 the Heath immediately adjacent to the newly restored Kenwood House. I personally think that the design and
 integrity of the new design of the house is totally out of character and far too ugly and ostentatious for a
 site of such significance.

Please do not allow this travesty to happen.

Yours sincerely

Laurie Maclaren Highgate Contemporary Art 26 Highgate High Street Landon NG 51G This email and any attachments to it are confidential and inlended solely for the individual or organisation to whom they are addressed. You must not copy or retarnamit this e-mail or its attachments in whole or in part to anyone cles without our permission. The views expressed in them are those of the individual author and do not necessarily represent the views of this Company.

Whilst we would never knowingly transmit anything containing a virus we cannot guarantee that this e-mail is virus-free and you should take all steps that you can to protect your systems against viruses.